

I am resending this email as I have not received an acknowledgement so do not know if you have it on file or not.



Subject: Development of land adjacent Thrillers Drive, Lymm

Dear Sir or Madam,

I write regarding the proposed development of land adjacent to Watercress Farm Lymm owned by

We reside adjacent to Watercress Farm.

On a personal basis my neighbours and myself suffered many months of disruption when was refurbishing Watercress Farm. We had early morning deliveries wagons parking in front of our drives, mud on the roads weekend working to name just a few. I cannot imagine the disruptions that would occur if he was granted permission to build several houses.

My other concerns are that the existing development that the construction traffic will be passing through on a daily basis will not be able to cope, the daily commuting through the estate is difficult enough with residents cars parked all over the place there is no way it will cope with construction traffic.

Many of the residents on this estate have young children and every day they have to walk on the roads because of cars parked on the pavements. Parents pushing prams have no chance of walking on the pavements. This development was built in the 60s therefore didn't come under the stricter parking restrictions that planning authorities insist on today.

Having been in the construction industry all my working life I am not against green belt development, but again having lived through the refurbishment of Watercress Farm and its many many problems I feel that the local authority has a duty of care to refuse this proposed development.

I am very strongly opposed to this development.